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      October 2023  
      NEWSLETTER 

 
Church Lawton School, Cherry Tree Avenue, Church Lawton,  

Stoke-on-Trent, Staffordshire. ST7 3EL 

 
Email: office@churchlawtonschool.org.uk | T: 01270 877601 

Website: www.churchlawtonschool.org.uk 

Principal: Mr Paul Scales 

 

Dear Parents and Guardians, 
 
I hope this message finds you well as we embrace the beautiful Autumn season at Church 
Lawton School. It is with great pleasure that I share with you the latest updates from our 
wonderful school community. 
 
Fantastic Summer Exam Results. 
First and foremost, I am thrilled to announce the outstanding Summer exam results 
achieved by our Year 11 and Year 13 students. Their hard work, dedication, and the 
unwavering support from our fantastic staff have culminated in remarkable 
achievements. The growth we witnessed in our students during the last year has been 
nothing short of inspiring, and I couldn't be prouder of their accomplishments. 
 
A Warm Welcome To Our New Students. 
I extend a very warm and heartfelt welcome to the new cohort of students who have 
joined our school this term. Your presence enriches our school community, and we are 
excited to embark on this journey of growth, learning, and support together. Please know 
that you are in a place where you are valued, respected, and encouraged to be yourselves. 

    PRINCIPAL NOTES 

mailto:admin@naschurchlawton.cheshire.sch.uk


2 

 

PRINCIPAL NOTES 

(Continued…)     
 
Macmillan Coffee Morning. 
Church Lawton School has once again hosted its Macmillan Coffee Morning – raising £507 
for vital cancer research. Parents, carers, and community members were invited to catch 
up over refreshments during the annual fundraiser, which the school has held since it 
opened. Students served tea, coffee, homemade cakes and treats, and sold raffle tickets 
throughout the well-attended event. 
 
Cancer affects millions of people, including some within our own community, and our     
annual fundraiser is always very well attended. Not only does the event help to raise vital 
funds for cancer research, it is also an opportunity to encourage important values of       
empathy and community engagement in our students. We are proud to be a part of the 
Macmillan Coffee Morning and I am very grateful to everyone who gave their support. 

Adventure Learning. 
Our Adventure Learning program continues to thrive, offering our students unique  
opportunities for growth and exploration. Over the past few months, we have ventured into 
swimming and rock climbing, fostering both physical and personal development. During 
weekly sessions, the students from reception to year 8 have learnt how to climb across the 
centre’s 900 square metres of bouldering surfaces – developing new skills, building their 
physical strength and confidence, and enjoying a new pastime with their classmates. The 
students have continued to build confidence each week and some even mastering the 
overhang in week 2!  
 
Lucy Booth, Adventure Learning Co-Ordinator, said: “It has been wonderful to see the  
students’ confidence grow over our weekly sessions at Awesome Walls. Not only have they 
have learnt new climbing skills, but they have also found the courage to have a go and  
developed resilience to manage initial setbacks and challenge. We are so grateful to the 
staff, who have been patient and encouraging throughout. This has been a memorable  
experience, which we hope will have a lasting impact.” 
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PRINCIPAL NOTES 

(Continued…)     
 
Construction Simulator.  
Additionally, we've been fortunate enough to have a construction simulator on-site, an    
experience that both our staff and students have wholeheartedly appreciated and enjoyed. 
This simulator has not only provided valuable hands-on learning but also ignited a passion 
for creativity and innovation among our students. 
 
As we move forward into this new season, I encourage you to stay engaged with our school 
activities and initiatives. The collective effort of our school community, including parents, 
carers, staff, and students, is what makes our school a truly special place. 
 
Thank you for your ongoing support and dedication to the success and well-being of our 
students. Together, we will continue to create a nurturing and enriching environment 
where every student can flourish. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

Paul Scales  

Principal 
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SUBJECTS & TOPICS 

KAREN WOODALL, DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 

 

Next term’s subject and topic areas can be found below and overleaf.  Please feel free 
to begin some preparations, research or reading if you wish over the summer holiday.  

Karen Woodall, Deputy Principal 

Here are some of the topics for classes and subjects for after the October Half term up to 
Christmas so you can begin some preparations, research or reading if you wish.  
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SUBJECTS & TOPICS 

KAREN WOODALL, DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 

 

Subjects and topics continued below.  Please feel free to begin some 
preparations, research or reading if you wish.  
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SUBJECTS & TOPICS 

KAREN WOODALL, DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 

 

Subjects and topics continued below.  Please feel free to begin some 
preparations, research or reading if you wish.  
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Safeguarding         

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All students taking ICT and computer science have begun the year with a summary 
overview of Internet safety.  

Year 8 have continued this theme in more detail, looking at malware, privacy and "big 
data".  

Year 9 have started learning how to program in Python. After half term, we'll be            
focusing on how computers handle media (video and audio), and how to produce our 

own animations. 

Year 10 are literally looking inside a computer at how they are constructed and work. 

Year 11 are revising for their GCSE next year, having just covered how machine code     
instructs microprocessors. 
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             IMPORTANT. 

Reporting an Absence. 

The law requires parents or carers to ensure their child attends 
school regularly. Attendance at school is important and recent 
research shows pupils with the highest attainment have higher 
rates of attendance over the key stage.  

Please telephone school by 8.30 a.m. every morning your child is absent, and 
state the reason for the absence.   

Where possible, please make any Doctor, Dentist or Medical appointments    
either before or after school hours.  

If appointments are during the school day please hand in a copy of your  
appointment card or letter to the school office, or alternatively, a screenshot.  

Safeguarding children is everyone’s responsibility, and it extends beyond the 
school gate so please talk to us and tell us why your child is not in school.  

Thank you.  

              

              IMPORTANT - Bringing Medication into School? 

Students needing medication during school hours both Prescribed and  
Non-Prescribed, need to have a permission slip completed by a 
parent  
or guardian.  

Please contact your child’s key worker or the school office for 
the consent form.  

Medication needs to be handed in to an adult on arrival at 
school.  If your child arrives by taxi please could you ring or email the school to 
notify us of medication coming into school.  

“Every moment in school counts, and days missed add up quickly. 
For example, a child in Year 10 who is absent for three days over a 
half term could miss 15 lessons in total.   

The higher a pupil’s attendance, the more they are likely to learn, 
and the better they are likely to perform in exams and formal    
assessments.   

Data from 2019 shows that 84% of Key Stage 2 pupils who had 
100% attendance achieved the expected standard, compared to 
40% of pupils who were persistently absent across the key 
stage” (Gov.uk,2023)  

Gov.uk (2023). The Education Hub. educationhub.blog.gov.uk. 
Available at: https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2023/05/18/school-
attendance-important-risks-missing-day/. 

 

https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2023/05/18/school-attendance-important-risks-missing-day/
https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2023/05/18/school-attendance-important-risks-missing-day/
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New Autumn 2023 Menus from Mellors Catering!   
 

 

 

Mellors also have a good 
selection of snacks availa-
ble to purchase every day 

during morning break. 

All snack items cost 50p 
each. 

Snack menu: 

Toast   *   Crumpet    

 Pancake  *  Waffle 

  * Pots of fruit    
Milkshakes  *    Juice        

Milk 

 

School dinner and snack 
payments should be 

made through your MCAS 
account (My Child at 

School) 

The current charge for a 
school meal  

is £2.50. 

www.mychildatschool.co
m/MCAS/MCSParentLogin  

School ID: 12295 

 

Whichever local authority you reside in, you can check 
your eligibility by contacting Cheshire East Local       
Authority:  

 Email: freeschoolmeals@cheshireeast.gov.uk    
 Telephone: 0300 123 5012 
 
Even if you’re not sure whether you are eligible or not, 
we urge you to check, as not only will it benefit your 
child, it also benefits school. 

http://www.mychildatschool.com/MCAS/MCSParentLogin
http://www.mychildatschool.com/MCAS/MCSParentLogin
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This half term, Middle and Primary pupils have been  
visiting Awesome Walls in Stoke. This has been a new experience for all the 
pupils as it is a bouldering activity. Pupils who have previously climbed have 
continued to build confidence and have managed to climb to the top of the 

climbing walls.  

Some of our new pupils have thoroughly enjoyed themselves and have done 
brilliantly to cope with these new experiences —some even mastering the 

more challenging walls. 

The secondary pupils really enjoyed themselves doing an orienteering day at 
Buxton Pavilion Gardens in October and at the end of the next half term, they 

will be going to Stoke Ski Centre to  participate in skiing and tubing. 
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Donaldson 

 

Donaldson have settled back into school after a lovely     
Summer holiday. We have a new student who the children 

have all welcomed into our class. 

 

In Maths, our key stage 2 students have been focusing on 
learning their times tables. They enjoy working on TT          

rockstars on their Chromebooks, it’s a fun way to learn. 

In Science, EYFS and key stage 1 have been exploring           
different materials and their properties.  

For Art, EYFS and 
key stage 1 have 

been learning 
about Picasso and 
making their own 

faces out of       
cardboard.  

Key stage 2 have 
been making a 

wonderful           
collage/tapestry. 

During PE lessons, Donaldson have really loved using the 
climbing apparatus in the hall and going swimming!  
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  Shakespeare 

 

 

 

Shakespeare class have had a great start to the new school year. 

They have been busy starting new topics and gaining lots of new knowledge. 

 

Maths has been full of practising our times tables, place value and rounding numbers 
up and down. 

In English we have been  exploring the book ‘Journey to Jo’burg’ and writing letters   
using subordinate conjunctions and persuasive language. 

Our Science topic is ‘Materials’ and we have been doing some experiments to                  
    understand their properties. 

Our topic in Humanities has been the 1960’s. We have explored music, fashion, 

    famous events and people of that era.  

In Art we made our own pop art pictures. 

Other activities we have enjoyed are music, climbing, the construction simulator and 
sensory circuits. 
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                             Darwin & Thompson   

 

We are pleased to see some new students this year as well as some familiar faces.   
Here we all are on our first trip together to Crewe Green Farm, Tesco and the park. 

The children were all brilliantly behaved and really good company. Tesco was big, bright 
and a little bit busy; but everyone bought something and there were lots of ‘little       

achievements’ throughout the day. We will definitely be taking the classes out again. 

Maths this term has focused on understanding the number system, place value and the 
4 operations. Here’s Thompson class making their own GIANT size multiplication square.  

In English we have used War of the Worlds (book, film and radio broadcast) as the        
stimulus for some imaginative writing. After all, aliens could invade at any time or even 

be living among us now?!? 
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                        Darwin & Thompson   

In Science we have been finding out about Planet Earth. How did it get here? How old is 
it? What are the layers of the Earth and what are the gases in its atmosphere? When did 
humans first appear and what have they done to help or harm the planet? 

 

 

Adventure Learning has been at Awesome Walls in Longton. There are lots of great 
climbers in Middle School! Some students even managed the over-hang climb which 
is particularly difficult. 

Both form groups have really enjoyed Art this half term., creating some beautiful artwork. 
We have been focusing on tones and experimenting with different mediums (pen, pencil, 

charcoal, collage) keeping the same colour but changing the tonal value. 
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Welcome to our new Attenborough class newsletter of 2023/24. Our pupils 
have had a good start to this academic year, we have already won form of the 
week on the first week back which is a good reflection on how well everyone 
has settled in. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Some of our pupils have won trophies in              
assembly for being ‘star pupils’.  These were 
awarded for their achievements in their studies 
and for having a good attitude towards learning.  

We have a good routine at form time. In the 
mornings, we take part in math games, read, 
watch the news and play games. 

Friday lunch time sees our pupils 
joining in at Art club, Games club 
and Chess club. 

This half term we have been             
orienteering in Buxton as part of 

our Adventure Learning             
programme.  
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Cadbury 

  

Cadbury Cadbury 

Welcome to Cadbury class 
of 2023, we would like to  
introduce ourselves, Mrs 
Hardey, Mrs Bowyer and 
Miss Mitchell.  

We have had a very         
successful first half term, 
with many of our pupils’ 
winning trophies at           
assembly, for being star  
pupils, for amazing  
achievements and for       
excelling in sport.  

We hope that parents and 
children will enjoy our 2023-
2024 journey at Church 
Lawton School. 

Every half term we offer the students an          
opportunity to attend Adventure Learning trips 
where they take part in outdoor activities such 
as orienteering, canoeing and kayaking, bike 
riding, skiing, wall climbing and team building 
exercises.  

All our students were extremely helpful during 
the Macmillan fundraiser. Here are a few       

photographs taken from the event. 

We have started the academic year running, 
with a lot of work being done in English such 
as extended vocabulary and story writing. 

In Math we have covered number problems. 

We have explored cells in Science and        
created our own salt dough cells.  

We also study German and Geography and 
have fun PE lessons. 
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Matthews 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

We have a wonderful eco-warrior in Matthews who is litter
-picking and helping to maintain our school grounds, 
which are always in pristine condition.  

 

We have had several new pupils join       
Matthews who have all settled in    
really well!  

We particularly enjoyed making  
marble runs on the first day, despite 
some chaotic scenes!  

‘I have been elected as a 
member of our school council 
and will strive to improve the 
school with our form’s wishes 
in mind.  

Alongside me is our amazing 
deputy, Callum. His toast-
making skills shall be the 
light guiding this form to a 
form-of-the-week victory!’  

-Council Representative, 
Niamh 
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Nightingale     

Nightingale class have been busy, planning and          
creating ideas for their marine-based 2 & 3D Art          
projects.  
 
They’ve also been busy baking for our Macmillan 
Coffee fundraiser which was a huge success. A 
big thank you to all that attended and               
donated.   

Nightingale class has welcomed seven new        
students. Some are new to the school and others 
came up from Key Stage 3.  

We have an eclectic mix of talented individuals 
such as sportsmen, artists and budding chefs.   
Everyone has settled into their new class groups 
and are looking forward to new challenges and 
achievements. 
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This year we have welcomed existing and new students to Branson Form 2023/24. 

The students have settled in well in their new form with Mrs Sercombe as the 
form tutor, assisted by Mr Morris, Mr Fisher and Miss Cheers. 

This month we have had a digger simulator with Go Construct, an organisation-
who provide training for anyone looking for a career in the construction industry. 

 
 

BRANSON  

One of our students has 
been baking cakes and 
selling them at break time 
for charity as part of his 
Duke of Edinburgh award 
to which everyone has 
been super supportive of, 
thank you! 

All Branson students are at Reaseheath College 
this year: the Year 10’s are undertaking Car        
Mechanic Training and Catering and Business 
whilst the year 11’s are in Animal Management 
and Construction. 

The students very much enjoyed an Adventure 
Learning event in Buxton before half term. 
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All our students have settled well into the new form and new academic year.  We 
had a great time constructing our Marble Run, making the longest run in       
Secondary, but despite our best efforts we finished a very respectable third 
place.  Well done team Newton! 

Our Year 11s have returned to Reaseheath college, continuing with their studies.  
They are enjoying Food Technology and Animal Management and have made an 
excellent start to their final year of their respective courses. Two-year 10s have 
begun their courses at Reaseheath, those being Car Mechanics and Food Tech-
nology. Both students have settled well into the routine of attending college. 

Tobie (Yr 11)                  
Sugar Paste Work, 
Reaseheath College. 

Ebony (Yr 11)              
Animal Management 
duck enclosure at 
Reaseheath. 

The school have been fortunate to have the “Go 
Construct” simulator in school, with all students 
having the opportunity to operate the simulator.  
This has allowed our students to experience and 
explore the world of construction through a    
simulator and follow up work in their career's     
lessons. 

 

Our form students 
made an excellent 
contribution to the 
Macmillan coffee  
afternoon, by baking 
cakes to sell to 
parent/carers and 
other students.   
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It's that time again to gather 'round and catch up on all the 
fantastic happenings in our wonderful Austen form group. 
Buckle up, because it's been a whirlwind of awesomeness! 

First and foremost, let's give a warm Austen welcome to our 
new members. They've been settling in like pros, and we're 
absolutely thrilled to have them join our fantastic crew. A 
huge shoutout to them for diving right in and making this 
form group feel like home. 

Harley has taken his first big step towards becoming a real-
life car wizard by starting his mechanics college course. We're 
super proud of you, Harley! Keep those engines roaring, and 
remember, we're here to support you every step of the way. 

Zach has begun his second year at Reaseheath. It's incredible 
to see your dedication and hard work. We can't wait to hear 
about all the exciting experiences your second year has in 
store. 

Our Austen squad has been putting their hearts into           
preparing and supporting the Macmillan Coffee Morning. It's 
been heartwarming to see everyone come together for such 
a great cause. Kudos to each and every one of you for making 
a positive impact on our community. 

The construction simulator was enjoyed by all, and we've got 
to give a special shoutout to our very own Ben. He's proven 
himself to be a natural at the controls, and we're convinced 
he might secretly be a construction maestro. 

 

 

It's been an action-packed term for       
Austen, and we can't wait to see what the 
next one has in store for us. Remember, 

we're here to support each other,             
celebrate victories, and have a ton of fun 

along the way. 
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